Community Prevention and Wellness Initiative (CPWI) Learning Community

January 15, 2014 | GoTo Meeting | 9:00–11:00 a.m.

Meeting presentation slides are posted on **Athena**

Welcome new Coalition Coordinators and ESD staff-

Please join us in welcoming: Julia Danskin, Chimacum; Ginger Hake, Wahkiakum; Ben Johnson, Shelton; Debbie Dumont, Walla Walla; Amaris Gomez, Othello; Kelly Larson, Pasco; Ramona (Mona) Griffin, ESD 101.

DBHR Announcements-

- Two Prevention System Manager positions are currently posted for recruitment click here to learn more: http://www.theathenaforum.org/dbhr prevention system manager.
- Julia Greeson has taken the Prevention Systems Integration Manager position and her Prevention Manager position should be posted soon.
- DBHR/Oregon EBP Program nomination application packets should be out at the end of February. More information to come.
- E-Learning course in Athena will be unavailable from Jan 16th to the 29th for a DSHS system update.

OSPI Update-

Dixie Grunenfelder shared an update for the **Check and Connect** grant that is aimed at reducing high school drop out rates and has a strong mentoring call to action. More information can be found at www.checkandconnect.umn.edu.

Also mentioned was **House Bill 1336** "Troubled Youth". Dixie referenced and forwarded the informational one-pager to be posted on Athena. http://www.theathenaforum.org/one-page-overview-of-hb-1336. To stay informed of Bills being considered by the State Legislature: http://apps.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/

PFS Funding Packet-

Important reminders were shared about the PFS funding packets. Please be specific about what the planned enhancements will be to support the coalition and advance action plans (or new action plans for C3). Additional tips that Steve Smothers shared at the meeting:

- Submit funding packets <u>within 30 days</u> of receiving official executed contract email from DBHR Contracts
 Office. Enhancement coordination efforts, strategies and programs should be detailed in packet cover-page to
 explain what <u>new efforts</u> are planned. Show a strong enhancement of comprehensive programming and
 strategies.
- 60% of programs must be Evidence-based Programs/Practices.
 http://www.theathenaforum.org/learning-library/ebp?keys=&tid-1%5B%5D=957
- Work closely with your fiscal agent.
- Work closely with your ESD partners.
- Don't wait with questions- contact your System Manager if you need assistance.
- PFS Funding Packets

• Sample packet distributed to offer examples. If you need Cohort 1 and 2 examples contact your System Manager.

Coalition Coordinator Module-

Julia Greeson reviewed the **Coalition Coordinator Module** Steps. Written steps were sent out via email by Steve and they are also in the meeting slides. Please remember that all Community Coalition Coordination hours are to be reported directly into the PBPS now and the Coalition Coordination Hours Excel spreadsheets are NOT to be sent in any longer with the A19s.

Program Funding Support Documentation-

Please see the *meetings slides* for more details about the information that Sarah Mariani presented. DBHR is committed to working to minimize the reporting burden on communities implementing prevention services. We are exploring billing efficiencies for prevention services. This method involves integrating fiscal reporting and invoicing into the Performance Based Prevention System (PBPS) for electronic submission.

*There was a suggestion that we add a column for match funding to be recorded.

Next Steps:

- ACHS reviewed plan to move billing to PBPS.
- Need interim form until PBPs module is ready.
- Volunteers for small short-term workgroup with first meeting: Jan 29th, 1:00-3:30pm.

Volunteers for Workgroup:

Joseph Neigel	Sharon Toquinto	Renee Tinder
Alan Zeuge	DeDe Sieler	Tiffany Schwieterman
Laura Evans	Wendy Hanover	Carolyn Pence
Jaime Montoya	Susan Johnson	Cathy Kelley
Jessika Roe	Diane Harp	

Community Progress Sharing-

- Laura Hyde, Kitsap Coalition Coordinator shared their coalition's success with communicating with COSTCO about their no-smoking policy and as a result they determined that their policy would also include E-cigarettes. Please share your coalition's progress in the community, development as a group, or accomplishments. Laura will send out the news release and other documents.
- Andi Sledge, Clover Park Coalition Coordinator shared their success with youth and how they have developed a
 collaborative partnership with the High school Hip Hop Club and now have a prevention chapter of the club with
 articles for membership. Two youth from the Club attended the last coalition meeting and are beginning to see
 how they can be involved.
- Joe Neigel Monroe Coalition Coordinator shared their early success while they are beginning their development as a group and work on their plan. The coalition worked with the local movie theater(s) to play a localized "Talk, They Hear You." Campaign. An exciting new collaborative partnership that will likely last for years to come.

~Please let your System Manager know about progress that you would like to share with the group in February. There is no success too small. It is important to discuss challenges too- if you are struggling and want to hear other's ideas for overcoming challenges, please speak up in the Learning Community Meetings.

Save the Date-

SAPST Training - February 18-21, 2014 - Kent, WA. Look for flyer and registration info to be posted to http://www.pscbw.com after January 21 st Questions? Contact Alan Zeuge, SAPST Facilitator and Site Coordinator (509) 477-4508 or cell (509) 688-9476		
3		